Marshall Child Development Center 

July Newsletter 2021
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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors…!

Thank you for stepping UP to show our MCDC staff some love and appreciation! Staff Appreciation Week was a huge success this year - thanks to all who donated, baked, created beautiful memory pages, assembled priceless memory books, and took the time to acknowledge everything our staff does for us and our children. We appreciate all of you! 
With such wonderful staff and members, is it any wonder that the MCDC was voted the BEST DAYCARE and BEST PRE-SCHOOL in Huntsville in this year’s Best of Huntsville poll?? Congratulations to all!
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And with that, it’s time to celebrate! The MCDC’s 31st Anniversary Picnic will be Friday, July 23rd at the MCDC. We will have fun activities for the kiddos, as well as yummy BBQ plates for sale (all proceeds support the MCDC), and complementary beverages and popsicles. Please mark your calendars and keep an eye out for an email with additional information.

Speaking of great MCDC traditions, don’t forget to join us for the annual Fourth of July Parade! We will start lining up at 9:00am in our front parking lot and would love to have you participate.  We cross over Morris Road, circle the parking lot of the facilities complex and cross back over to the center.  All classrooms participate. You can bring your decorated strollers, wagons, etc…. Older children may bring bikes/scooters; however, they must be accompanied by a parent if they bring these. No motorized vehicles.  We will have popsicles as a treat when the parade is finished.  Happy Birthday America!!

Finally, thank you to all who submitted your Parent and Caregiver surveys this past month. Results will be coming soon so please stay tuned. 

We hope you all have a safe and wonderful Fourth of July! 

-MCDC Board for Directors

From the Director….!

I am so excited to announce that we finally have some events scheduled on our calendar!!  Check them out on our website.
mcdc calendar
Join us in the morning for our annual Fourth of July Parade!  It is a hot walk, but a short one!!  We will start lining up at 9:00am.  Please make sure your child is dropped off before 9am and your car is out of the front parking lot.  You may park next door at the medical center.

We are so excited for our 31st Anniversary Picnic on Friday July 23rd from 5:45pm-7:00pm here at MCDC!!  We will have fun activities for the children and will also have Barbeque plates for sale.  More info to come!!  Go ahead and mark your calendars!

Thank you to everyone who participated in the parent survey.  Feedback is very important to us.  

If you ever have any concerns about your child or classroom, your first line of communication should be with your child’s teacher.  

If your concern is not addressed, or you still need assistance, I can be reached anytime at Kelli.L.Wright@nasa.gov. If I am not aware of an issue/concern, then I cannot address it.

If you are still not satisfied with the response, then please reach out to our Board of Directors.  Cecilia Finn, Assistant Director and I, are also both non-voting members of the Board; so we will be made aware of anything brought to the Board’s attention. 

It is our goal to make sure that we are providing the best possible care to each and every child at MCDC.  Please do not hesitate to reach out! 
Kelli Wright, Director

Kelli.L.Wright@nasa.gov
256-544-8609 (main)

256-544-8607 (direct)

Upcoming Events:

July 1st
Fourth of July Parade 9am
July 1st
Board Meeting

July 5th
Center Closed

July 15th
Board Meeting

July 22nd
Infant Portraits with Spoiled Rotten Photography

July 23rd
MCDC Anniversary Picnic 5:45pm-7pm

July 27th
Visit from Miranda L. from CCEP

July 29th
Board Meeting
Coming Up in August:
Cecilia out of the office 6th & 10th
Board Meetings 12th & 26th
Tina out 16th-23rd
Merissa’s Baby Shower 20th

International Week 23rd-27th
Hello from (Infant A)
 
Welcome Summer!  This month Infant A will be exploring summer ocean animals as well as shapes.  Remember, the recommendation for infants under 6 months is to not wear sunscreen.  Instead, use lightweight clothing, hats, and keep them covered.
Some useful information:

· At the beach even under an umbrella the sun bounces off the sand reflecting into the umbrella area and can still cause sunburn.  

· Use a small inflatable pool/baby bath to let infant enjoy the beach, also placing it in a small tent will make it enjoyable for all.  Never leave your child alone.
· For older infants, if they are still on Breastmilk or formula, freeze the milk to make a slushie and allow the child to use it as a popsicle.

· flaphappy.com-has great infant/toddler hats.  They also have swimwear, cover ups, etc. with up to UPF 50+ protection.  Quick drying material.  We hope everyone has a safe and wonderful July 4th.

· Monday, July 5th we will be closed in observance of 4th of July.

The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Hello from the beautiful babies in Infant B!  We have had a fantastic start to the summer.  The babies have enjoyed being able to go outside in the morning when it is cooler.  They love being able to get out of the room and go on stroller rides.  We are excited to keep getting outside as much as possible in July too, weather permitting.
Here's what we have coming up in July:

· July 1st-the 4th of July parade beginning at 9:00am (wear red, white, and blue)

· July 5th-Center Closed in observance of 4th of July

· July 22nd-Infant Portraits (make sure to sign up to get your infants portraits taken)

· July 23rd -Anniversary Picnic

We found a news article about how reading picture books even to small infants can improve their literacy skills.  We love to read picture books in Infant B.  I hope that you find this article interesting a helpful.  Reading to your infant is always a good idea.  Have a great July!

Farmtastic (Creeper A)
This month we will be studying about the Ocean. Each week we will learn about the different things that are associated with this beautiful underwater world. The first week we will talk about fish and mollusks. The second week is Shark Week (my favorite week!). Our third week will be about sea turtles, and we will close the unit out with a week at the beach.     

Upcoming Events:

· July 2 World UFO Day

· July 5 Independence Day observed *Center Closed*

· July 7 World Chocolate Day

· July 13 Cow Appreciation Day

· July 18 National Ice Cream Day

· July 20 National Moon 
· July 23 MCDC Anniversary Picnic   
What we will be learning:

ASL for fish, shark, sand, water, octopus and turtle. The difference between wet and dry. 

Other News:

· Please remember to keep at least three change of clothes in your child’s cubby. 

· Check out our monthly helpful articles!

The Little Owls (Creeper B)
Dear Parents,

July is here and summer is in full gear!

July is going to bring so many fun activities that you are invited to join us for! 

First, this month we will be having our Annual 4th of July Parade on July 1st – bring all your red, white & blue décor and take a stroll with your kiddo to celebrate with us. Please let us know ahead of time if you will be joining us for the parade & plan to bring a stroller/wagon. (
Also, this month, we are having our MCDC Anniversary Picnic – this is a fun afternoon that you can join us for. Bring some chairs and order dinner – there will be fun activities and snacks for your kiddos too!

July is also bringing 3 birthday celebrations in our room! Wow! We can’t wait to celebrate these sweet babies turning the big 1! Happy Birthdays, sweet babies! We love you so much!

July is going to be a HOOT!

Important Dates:

· 7/1
4th of July Parade

· 7/5
 MCDC CLOSED
· 7/23
MCDC Anniversary Picnic
This month we will be investigating Whales!

Reminders:

1. Label all bottles/personal items with first and last name

2. Please make sure your child has a doctor’s note for medications including diaper cream & sunscreen

The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
Happy July everyone! We are in the full swing of summer! The kids are loving our ocean theme and so we are going to continue to explore ocean animals this month. We will be focusing on whales, crabs, sharks, and dolphins. Feel free to bring in any books or stuffed animals on these creatures! 

We will continue our water play this month on every OTHER Friday. These dates are July 2nd, July 16th, and July 30th. Remember to bring your child in their swimsuit (with a regular diaper on) and water shoes. Bring a towel and change of clothes/shoes.  
Check out our article on toddlers and active listening and read ocean books to them!

Dates to remember: 

· July 1st: MCDC Fourth of July parade

· July 5th: Center Closed for Independence Day

· July 23rd: MCDC anniversary picnic 
As always, please be sure and check your child’s cubby for two pairs of extra weather-appropriate clothes.  If you have any questions or concerns never hesitate to ask.  Thank you! 
Clever Foxes (Toddler B)
We hope you are enjoying your summer so far! During the month of July Toddler B will continue to explore oceans and the creatures that live in them.  We will also be having water play Fridays.  The date for those is as follows: July 2, July 16 and July 30.  Please remember to bring your child in the swim wear and regular diaper.  Also, please remember to send in an extra pair of clothes and a towel!  
Reminders
·  We will be playing outside every day, weather permitting, please bring in 2 gallons of water to share amongst the class, per month to drink during outside play!  
· Please make sure your child has a least 2 changes of clothing in their cubby that are season appropriate!
· Please do not ever hesitate to call us or come talk to us if you have any questions or concerns! 
Fact of the Month
The first Independence Day celebration took place in Philadelphia on July 8, 1776. This was also the day that the Declaration of Independence was first read in public after people were summoned by the ringing of the Liberty Bell.
Things You Can Do At Home
· Read to your child making sure to show the them the title, author and illustrator of the book
· Go outside and enjoy some water play with your children
· Let your child help you cook or bake.  It’s a great way to learn different skills. 
Birthdays and Other Important Dates
July 5th – Closed for Independence Day
July 10th - Happy Birthday to a special young lady!

July 23rd- Anniversary Picnic

Adventure Awaits (Explorer A)
In June we learned about insects. Our favorite book was The Hungry Caterpillar. Our favorite song was I’m bringing home a Baby Bumble Bee. We also learned that a beautiful butterfly comes out of a cocoon. This month we will be investigating things at the beach.

Important Dates:

· Fourth of July Parade           July 1st 9:00am

· Center Closed                       July 5th

· MCDC Anniversary Picnic     July 23rd 5:45pm

· Infant Portraits                    July 22nd
Water Play will be every Friday through August. Please bring your child to school dressed, sunscreen and ready for water play.  Each child will need a towel and change of clothes. 
· Fill up your child’s water bottle before you bring them into class. 
Underwater Explorers (Explorer B)

This month we will be investigating and exploring water!
Reminders:

· Sign in and out daily

· Put sunscreen on before dropping off

· Take water cup home daily for cleaning

Important Dates:

· July 1st-fourth of July Parade

· July 4th-Happy Birthday America

· July 5th-Center is CLOSED

· July 10th-A teacher’s birthday

· July 18th-A sweet little girls’ birthday
· July 23rd- MCDC Anniversary Picnic
America is a tune; it must be sung together. -Gerald Stanley Lee

Hello July! It’s going to be a great month!  If there are any questions or concerns, please feel free to come talk to us.

BOLD Stripes, BRIGHT Stars, BRAVE Hearts

The Marvelous Monsters (Pre-C)

Once again, the month of June has whizzed by!  We are looking forward to the fun, outdoor activities in July.
Themes

Dinosaurs
We will study Dinosaurs this month.  We will review what we already know about dinosaurs and learn new facts.  We will study the different types of dinosaurs as well.
Reminder:

We ask that you put sunscreen on your child in the morning before coming to school.  We will re-apply the sunscreen in the afternoon.

Water Play Day

Water play will be every Wednesday through the months of July and end the first of August.  We ask that you bring your child to school with his or her swimsuit on underneath their clothing.  We also ask that your child wear water shoes (no flip-flops), have a towel, and sunscreen applied.  We will go out right after breakfast.

Letter Bags

Letter bags help promote letter recognition and beginning consonant sounds.  A letter bag will be placed in each child’s cubby on Friday.  Over the weekend help your child find somethings which start with that letter.  During that week the children will take turns introducing their items during our afternoon circle time.  A large check mark will be put on your child’s bag once they have had their turn to let you know they can be carried home. 

We have had some new children move up from the explorer classes and we are glad to have them in preschool.  Our focus this month will be reviewing the classroom rules regularly to redirect and have fun.  We welcome summer! 

The Superhero’s (Pre-B)

Happy July everyone!  The summer is moving along, and we are having a blast in Pre-B.  This month our study unit will be “Safari Animals” Our focus will be: Safari herbivores, small safari animals, safari cats and large safari animals.  Some learning experiences we have planned will include live footage from the zoo, an educational video and special cooking projects.  We have a fantastic month of learning planned.  
Parent Reminders:

· Ensure your child has 2 extra sets of clothing

· Bring a full water bottle daily

· Take home lesson plans and check out our daily notes

Please feel free to ask questions, give us ideas or stop in for a conference.  Communication is so important to us and your child’s learning experiences. 

Important Dates:

· July 1st-4th of July Parade (please dress your child in red, white, and blue)

· July 4th-Happy Fourth

· July 5th-Center Closed
· July 23rd- MCDC Anniversary Picnic
Quote of the month: “Play gives children a chance to practice what they are learning.” -Mr. Rogers.

The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,

This month we will celebrate one of the most important holidays for all U.S. Citizens-Independence Day/the 4th of July.  We will have a parade on July 1st.  We would like for all Pre-A students to wear red, white, and blue for this event.


Last month we increased our knowledge about insects/bugs. We had fun!  We also began having water play on Wednesday.  This will continue through July.  We also concluded our review of the alphabet.  We will start all over in September with the new class.


Some of our friends will be leaving us this month.  We wish them well in Kindergarten.  Thank you all for a very nice teacher appreciation week.  We are grateful for all that have done for us throughout the year!


The theme for this month will be “Balls”.
July events:

· July 1st- The 4th of July Parade

· July 5th-Center Closed

· July 23rd-MCDC Anniversary Picnic
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